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Annex A

Section V.C. of the PhilHealth Circular (PC) No. 2022-0024 provides that all 
contracted health facilities (HFs) shall prepare and submit signed electronic 
copies of the Annual SOA for each Z Benefits package, preferably in Microsoft 
Excel Format and duly signed by the authorized/designated signatory.

In cases that the authorized/designated signatory of the contracted HF 
cannot affix their signature in the electronic copies, an accomplished 
certification (Annex A) should be attached to the Annual SOA (scanned in 
PDF format).

Further, all contracted HFs for Z Benefits are advised to submit the Annual 
SOA to the PhilHealth Regional Office – Accreditation and Quality Assurance 
Section (PRO AQAS). The PROs should remind the contracted HFs within 
their jurisdiction about the submission of the Annual SOA for the calendar 
year 2023 on or before March 15, 2024.

Further inquiries may be referred to the PhilHealth Action Center Hotline 
(02) 8662-2588 or through email at actioncenter@philhealth.gov.ph.

For your information and guidance.
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